Seems like I say the same thing every year! This was a pretty quiet year in terms of equipment. There were no purchases of equipment this past year. We will be looking at purchasing a few small items for our percussion “toys” and will eventually need a new body bag as ours is starting to rip at the seams. We will also be sourcing out a new bass drum pedal. 

The new and exciting thing for this year is the bigger closet space! We will be looking into the NCAC building a shelf in the closet(similar to the ones we had in the old closet), but we can manage without for now. 

We have been fortunate to still be able to use the truck for free this year. The only cost incurred is the gas we use which is around $12 each use. 

I would like to extend a big thank you to all of the people who help not only on concert days but each week at rehearsal. We have noticed a big change in the past year of how many people are lending a hand, thank you thank you! Even if you only bring one thing to the closet, it really makes a difference. 

I especially appreciate the help setting up each week as my teaching schedule puts me at rehearsal right around 7:30, not allowing me to help set up, so thank you! 

One last thank you is for all the people who are at the church early to help clear the stage.
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